CARRY ON (VICTORIA)

ABN 67 004 508 936 ACN 004 508 936 Founder: W.L.Hawkins, 1932 Patron in Chief: The Governor of Victoria. 2 9 AUG 2014

Address all Communications:-The Executive Officer, CARRY ON (VICTORIA) PO BOX 39, FLINDERS LANE VIC 8009 Email: carryonvic@bigpond.com



Registered Office:-8th FLOOR, 1 ELIZABETH STREET, MELBOURNE VIC 3000 Phone: (03) 9629 2648 Fax: (03) 9629 2064

An organisation of Ex-Servicemen and Women and like-minded citizens concerned with the welfare and rehabilitation of Ex-Service personnel and their dependants who are in need

ED118/14

21 August 2014

Dear Principal,

CARRY ON (VICTORIA) SECONDARY EDUCATION GRANT 2015

Carry On (Victoria) helps any member of the Australian Defence Forces or Allied Forces at the time of conflict who are Australian Citizens, resident in the state of Victoria, and who are:

- 1. Former or serving members of the military forces who can show a need for financial assistance and whose need or distress has been caused directly by such service; or
- 2. Spouse, Widow, Widower, and dependant children of the above.

The Education Committee of Carry On (Victoria) wishes to advise you that our Organisation provides grants to assist Secondary School pupils in years 7 - 12. The grants are for fees, books, uniforms, excursions etc., pertaining to Secondary education expenses for year 2015. Children whose Parents or Legal Guardians have a need for financial assistance and comply with the eligibility criteria can apply. All grants are income tested and **applications should be submitted by 30 October 2014.**

Carry On was formed in 1932 by a small dedicated group of ex-servicemen who saw other exservicemen in need and decided to help them.

In order to assist as many eligible families as possible with education expenses, we ask that you place the enclosed information sheet in your school newsletter as soon as possible (due to school holidays), and if possible, have it placed in the newsletters of your feeder primary schools. If you would prefer an electronic copy of the newsletter article please contact us via email – carryonvic@bigpond.com or by telephoning 9629 2648.

Yours faithfully,

Cheryl P Hersey Welfare Officer

Cheryl P. Hersey

Enc: (1) Newsletter Article & (2) Carry On (Victoria) Brochure

"Lest We Forget The Living"



ARE YOU EX NAVY, ARMY, OR AIR FORCE?

Then Carry On (Victoria) may be able to help you with education costs if you meet our eligibility criteria.

If you have served in the Australian Defence Forces or Allied Forces and you wish to apply for a Secondary Education Grant for 2015, please telephone Carry On (Victoria) on (03) 9629 2648 to establish eligibility and request an application form.

Carry On (Victoria) assists Secondary School students in Years 7-12 with grants for expenses such as fees, books, uniforms, excursions etc. For those students going on to Tertiary Education a grant may also be available.

Children whose Parent/s or Legal Guardian/s have a need for financial assistance and comply with our eligibility criteria may apply. All grants are income tested and applications should be submitted by 30 October 2014.